
 

 

Do you have a musical talent you would like to share this 
Christmas season?  Good Shepherd is preparing special music 
for the upcoming season. Do you sing or play an instrument? If 
you would like to be a part of our holiday music, contact Pastor 
Bagnall. When we have an idea of the talents available to us, we 
will choose songs and services and put together ensembles.  
Help us celebrate the Savior! 
 

Lutheran Witness:  If you would like to begin or renew a sub-
scription please contact the church office by Wednesday, Decem-
ber 11th.  A yearly subscription cost is $21.20. Payment should be 
made out to Good Shepherd Lutheran.   

2025 Altar Flowers:  The flower chart has been posted on the 
hallway bulletin board.  Sign up to place arrangements on the 
altar or a bouquet on the stand for any special or non special oc-
casion. The arrangements may be purchased at Flowers by Grace.  
She has our empty vases at her shop, and will fill them and de-
liver the flowers to church on Saturday.  There are vases in the 
cabinet in the hallway if you prefer to make your own arrange-
ments.   
 

Poinsettias to beautify our sanctuary may be ordered through 
Cindy Kruse. Cindy’s phone number is 989-550-5614.  She will 
order them through Cass City Promise, which provides scholar-
ships to local children. The cost is $15 for a pot with one plant 
and $25 for a pot with two plants. The deadline to order is this 
Monday, Dec. 9th.  
 

Greeters:  We are looking for individuals who are willing to greet 
everyone as they enter the sanctuary for worship. Your warm wel-
come will help create a friendly and inviting atmosphere for all 
who attend. If you're interested in serving in this important role, 
please sign up on the bulletin board in the hallway.  
 

The Lutheran Hour:  Lutheran Hour speaker Rev. Dr. Michael 
Zeigler will speak on this week’s theme “Completely Ordinary Hu-
man”.  Everyone has a story to tell and yours can be one through 
which Jesus is working to make the world new again (Malachi 
3:7).  Listen on WLEW 1340AM Sunday at 11:10 am, or listen 

 

 

Portals of Prayer: The January through March edition of Portals 
of Prayer is now available on the narthex table. Large print copies 
are also provided for those who need them. Be sure to pick up 
your copy. 
 

Gift Idea: Gin Lounsbury has mixed nuts, pecans, and chocolate-
covered peanuts for sale in the hallway following the service. 
Stop by to pick up a tasty treat.  They make great Christmas gifts. 
 

Christmas Cards:  Please stop at the table at the back of the nar-
thex and sign the Christmas cards we are sending to those mem-
bers who are unable to join us for worship. 
 

 
Women’s Ministry 

Cookie Walk 
Next Sunday 

 
Come enjoy a variety of  

delicious homemade cookies  
immediately following worship 

 
The freewill offering will go toward   
projects and missions sponsored by 

Women’s Ministry. 


